




Based on staff research, professional literature and the research of the City of Austin Auditor, the 360-
degree tool is rarely used as a performance appraisal tool in the public sector and many other industries. 
There is much controversy as to whether 360-degree feedback should be used exclusively for development 
purposes or as a decision making tool. Some HR professionals argue 360-degree feedback should only be 
used for development purposes and should not link the process to other Human Resources activities such as 
promotion, pay or employment decisions.  

In order for a 360-degree feedback tool to be used as an effective decision making tool, all of the 
respondents must have the appropriate knowledge, observation and data related to the performance 
experience of the person being evaluated.  Without such knowledge, observation or data, performance 
feedback may be based on perceptions with no documented observations, results and behavior.   Raters must 
have the full assessment of the employee in the performance period and not rate the employee based on the 
most recent, distant or infrequent experiences. 

In an August 2015 report prepared by the Office of the City Auditor, none of the 10 large cities surveyed 
used a 360-degree feedback tool as the basis of the performance appraisal for their appointees. Further, their 
research found that most appointees are evaluated against a set of pre-established goals, and that nine out of 
the ten cities surveyed report having annual conversations about performance with their appointee staff.  

Research and a review of literature suggest that the primary method for evaluating Executives should be tied 
to specific organizational goals and initiatives. Performance based data based on competencies, 
accomplishments and achievements is required if performance management systems are to reach their full 
potential. 

Summary: 

The 360 feedback tool is an important instrument and should be used to provide professional development 
and coaching.  There are risks in using the tool for performance appraisals and decision making. Below 
please find links to useful articles on 360-degree process which will provide further insight on this 
approach.   

https://hbr.org/2012/09/getting-360-degree-reviews-right/ 

http://www.shrm.org/hrdisciplines/employeerelations/articles/pages/360degreeperformance.aspx 

 

Please let me know if you have any questions. 

 

C: Frank Rodriguez, Mayor’s Office 
 Kirk Rudy, Mayor’s Office 
 Shelia Balog, Human Resources 












